
Divisional Planning Officer

Belfast Planning Office

Bedford House

16-22 Bedford Street

Belfast

BT2 7FD


Your Reference;

Dear Sir,

We understand that a company H3G is planning to develop a Mobile Phone Mast at Cavehill Tennis & Bowing Club   We wish to lodge the strongest objection for the the following reasons;

Character of the Area;

Such a structure can only have a clear detrimental effect on the character of our area.   Department Advice Note 14 lists proximity to existing properties, both residential and commercial as a consideration that should restrict the siting of Masts.

Health Situation 

The health effects of this new technology, using microwave low frequency pulsating radiation, is not yet fully understood and may take another 15/20 years to emerge.  There is however acknowledged risk for vulnerable groups.

Due to the ongoing research into the into the health effects of this radiation from these masts, they should not be sited in residential areas until the results of this research is known.  I would urge you to apply the “Precautionary Principle” as recommended by the Stewart Report…a study by 12 independent experts commissioned by the Department of Health, 

Precedent

BT Cellnet’s application for a mast at Somerton Road earlier this year was rejected by the Planning Office on visual amenity grounds. The Club sits on a much higher level and is likely to cause significant loss of visual amenity for us and many of our neighbours and totally out of keeping with the established nature of the area.  An application Z/07/2310/PA at 669 Antrim Road was also rejected by the Planning Office….and the applicatoion at Lansdowne Court Hotel was withdrawn due to local objections. 

Worry/Stress;

There is insufficient scientific evidence to determine conclusively whether the radiation from these base stations could be harmful or not to human health…Given the uncertainty surrounding the issue I believe that the subsequent worry and stress caused by the siting of a mast near my home not only affects my “peaceful enjoyment” of my possessions (Article 1 of Protocol 1 of the Human Rights Act) but in itself could be detrimental to our health.

House Prices;

The Club may benefit financially, but undoubtedly the value of all the houses within close proximity, or within sight of this mast will drop considerably.  I also have the human right to enjoy the financial benefit from investment in my property.  

This proposal should be subject to the full planning process…not the soon to be revoked Prior Approval Procedure.  Indeed, The Human Rights Act 1998 requires that “ a fair impartial and independent hearing must be given”

Please consider these comments when processing this application..

Yours Sincerely

